MINUTES OF 

QUENDON & RICKLING PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
 HELD ON WEDNESDAY 16th January 2013


PRESENT:



Alan Price (Chairman)


Robert Arnold



Michael Atlee


Brandon Chapman


Tony Jones




Chris Phillips


Sue Phillips (Parish Clerk)


Cllr. Ray Gooding


3 members of the Public


172. Dispensations/Declaration of Interest.   None noted
173.
Apologies for Absence  Apologies had been received from Cllr.Wilcock and Nigel Ackerman
174.
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting of 12th December 2012   These had been circulated and approved, and were signed by the Chairman as a true record.
175. Public Participation
i)  Litter Bins A resident raised concern that there are no longer litter bins at the lay-bys at the southern end of the village on the B1383.  These were in fact removed some time ago but it was suggested that UDC be asked to reinstate these.
ii)   Grit Bins  It was noted that grit had been used from the bins but the forms for details of use had not been completed.  The question as to whether small mobile grit bins should be provided will be addressed again at a later date.
176. Finance
The Clerk reported the following outgoings since the meeting on 12th December 2012:-

Cheques issued 
RCCE (Village Plan)




   35.00
Clerk’s Salary




 290.93








              325.93
Cheques to be authorised
Hire of the Village Hall

 


  197.00


    




              197.00
EON Payment

  




 
      44.19





           


                                                          

Total Payments
  


   
                                   567.12
Lloyds current account balance at last meeting

      £18,427.44
Less total payments



 
            567.12
Total Funds Available




    £17,860.32



It was noted that the invoice for the hire of the Village Hall included a charge for 2 hours for the party held for the retirement of the Postman.  Payment of the invoice was authorised.
177. The Precept of £11,313 (based on a requirement of £12,500 less UDC funding for the Parish of £1,187) was agreed and the form signed by the Chairman and Clerk.  
178. Reporting of Minutes  It was agreed that forthwith, the Minutes of PC Meetings will be a record of decisions and actions only, except where the subject demands explanation. At future meetings time will be spent going through the Minutes of the prior meeting to allow for follow up discussion.
179.
Correspondence
i) Letter from Home Start advising of withdrawal of funding from UDC and requesting financial donation
Review the situation at the next PC Meeting after Cllr. Ray Gooding has met with the Home Start Chairman.  Cllr. Gooding to advise AP whether Home Start will close or continue in some form. 
180.  EALC Request for Action concerning Localisation of Council Tax Support  - No action to be taken
181. Update on Forums/Presentations  None attended since last meeting.
182. Assets of Community Value The e-mails from Andrew Taylor, UDC, setting out the decision lists and giving details of the nomination process and link to UDC website had been circulated.  It was agreed a summary of this information would be put in The Link. 
183. Village Plan  A meeting of the Steering Group had taken place and a further meeting for the Group and volunteers has been scheduled for 23rd February (between 10 a.m. and 12 p.m).  This should be publicised in The Link. 
184. VAS  AP advised a speed survey should be done in January and it is likely this will be conducted over 7 days as the cost is the same as for 24 hours. 

185.
Dog Bins  UDC had confirmed that, if re-sited at Woodside (removed from the Cricket Pavilion)  the bin would be emptied in the usual collection schedule.  It was agreed the Clerk should ask UDC to move the bin and empty it on a regular basis.  If this is not done, the services of TBS Hygiene will be investigated further. 
186.
Footpaths/Highways  NA was not present to give an update on the situation regarding Quendon Wood.   This subject will be addressed at the next meeting. 
187.
Village Signs  BC had drafts of the sign and will put an article in The Link to gather opinions.  
The Jubilee Grant should be used before 20th March 2013 but it is understood that a delay of one month should be acceptable. 
BC has received the approval of Mrs. Bevan (owner of the Green) and will apply to UDC for planning permission (estimated approval time 8 weeks).

BC will order a new notice board for Coney Acre (8 x A4) and will seek the services of a handyman to install this and, eventually, the village sign, and possibly re-paint the frame of the notice board at Thistley Crescent.   

188.  Street Lighting  It was unanimously agreed that the clerk should instruct A&J Lighting to proceed with the replacement of the four remaining old style lights in the parish.
The question of the timing for street lighting should be the subject of future discussion as this was an issue highlighted in the Village Plan Questionnaire.

189.  Grass Cutting It was agreed the Clerk should ask Hilbery’s to tender for the 2013 Contract.
190.  Summer Event  The Village Golf Society has funds available (c£300) which it would like to contribute to a summer event for the Village.  Volunteers for organising such an event have already come forward.  The Cricketers’ Arms has also expressed an interest in becoming involved. ‘In principle’ agreement was given to the PC contributing to such an event, subject to an acceptable proposal being put forward and other local sports clubs/societies being invited to collaborate.
191. Planning:
i)  Control of Advertising Signs in the Parish
It was noted that this can be monitored through the Planning Application system
ii) Land Adjacent to Foxley House  
It was noted the application for change of use for the land had been submitted (UTT/13/0026/FUL)
Joe Rich had sent an e-mail to the PC responding to AP’s comments sent to UDC on 10th January 2013.
It was agreed that AP would send a reply confirming that the PC would have no objection to the change of use of the land for the school but would suggest the area is surrounded by low level fencing rather than planting. 

The reply would also raise the PC’s concern that the proposed layout still shows vehicular access between the playground and the nursery.  The PC agrees that child safety is paramount and therefore feels that there should be pedestrian access only.  

Applications:
No others noted 
Decisions:


i) UTT/12/5673/HHF 1 Mill House Quendon - Single Storey Side Extension

Approve with conditions

ii) UTT/12/5720/LB 1 Mill House, Quendon – Single Storey Side Extension

Approve with conditions 
iii) UTT/12/5470/FUL Quendon Hall – Replacement Marquee

Approve with conditions

Trees: 



None 
UDC Councillors Monthly Report of Alleged Breach of Planning Control: 
i)  The Laurels, North Hall Road – annex being rented
     nothing to  support allegation 

ii) Mobile Fish & Chip Van, Quendon Village Hall
     no breach of planning

192.
Agenda Items to be included at Next Meeting Wednesday, 13th February 2013   
Church Donation
Grit Bin

The meeting closed at 9.00 p.m.
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